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Summary of the meeting of November 17, 2005

1. Presentation of the Report of the Chair on the Sixth Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus (GT/DADIN/doc.237/05 rev. 1 corr. 1)

In his presentation of the report, the Chair of the Working Group, Ambassador Juan León Alvarado, drew attention to the positive results achieved at the first meeting of negotiations held away from OAS headquarters.  Among other things, significant progress had been made in the negotiations.


He thanked his government (Guatemala) for its support in making the event a success.  He also expressed appreciation for the financial contributions received from permanent observers to the OAS, the hard work of government delegates and representatives of the indigenous peoples of the Hemisphere, and the efforts of the OAS General Secretariat staff. 


For their part, the delegations said that they were pleased with the outcome of the meeting and with the report.

2. Report on the status of the Specific Fund to Support the Preparation of the American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples


Mr. Jorge Sanín, Principal Specialist of the Summits of the Americas Secretariat, presented a report on the status of the Specific Fund to Support the Preparation of the American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.


The report, entitled “List of the Expenses Incurred by Holding the Indigenous Peoples’ Caucus of the Americas and the Sixth Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus of the Working Group,” has been published as document GT/DADIN/doc.239/05.


The delegations expressed their satisfaction with the report.

3. Preparations for the Seventh Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus

The Working Group decided to schedule the next Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus for the week of February 20 to 24, 2006, following the Indigenous Peoples’ Caucus that would take place from February 17 to 19.

Likewise it decided that the topics for the Seventh Meeting of Negotiations would be Section Six:  General Provisions, and Section One: Indigenous peoples – Scope of application.

Since offers to host the meeting had yet to be confirmed, any decision on the venue for the meeting was postponed.

The proposed Draft Agenda for the meeting, which reflected those decisions, had been published as document GT/DADIN/doc.241/05. 


4. Other business

The delegations asked the Chair to consult with the representatives of the Indigenous Peoples’ Caucus to ascertain whether the proposals contained in document GT/DADIN/doc.225/05 add. 1 were definitive or whether they would be changed prior to the Seventh Meeting of Negotiations.
/
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1.	Proposals by the Indigenous Caucus for Sections Five and Six and the Preamble of the Draft Declaration (presented at the conclusion of the Caucus held from May 2 to 6, 2005).





